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U15, U16, U19 Futsal at Coffs Harbour 

CHS NSW State Swimming championships 

Youth Week - 11th to 21st April 

Urbenville Campdraft 

Woodenbong Campdraft 



Always was, always will be: 

Githabul Country 
 

Welcome to Week 11 
Term 1 2024 

 
Daylight savings has ended!!! 

 

Staff Development Day 
Term 2 - 29.4.24 

 
Next term all our staff will be very busy on 
the first day engaged with professional 
learning and so if there is a need to 
communicate with them an appointment 
may need to be made after this date. 

 

ANZAC Day 
 
Day one Term 2 for all students is Tuesday 
30.4.2.  During roll call and Period 1 Roll 
Patrons will take students through lessons 
about ANZAC Day before the 
commencement of the ANZAC ceremony.   
Community are welcome to attend. The 
invite is elsewhere in the newsletter. 
 

Right to Disconnect 
 
I would like to thank parents and 
community for using our school’s front 
office phone number (0266351281) or 

school email woodebong-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au to direct all their 
communication.  Contacting staff directly by 
their personal numbers and emails impacts 
their ability to disconnect from work after 
hours.  Even though we are a small community 
it is also worth considering that talking about 
‘school’ is still work talk and it can be a further 
stressor when staff are being engaged in 
‘school’ talk at the shop/gym/restaurant/café/
football.  
 

Sound Systems 
 
In last week's LST meeting (minutes on sentral) 
the results of the most recent hearing testing 
(K-12 Aboriginal students) were discussed and 
compared to the last few testings. This is great 
data to inform practice. Thank you, Sue (LaST). 
What is clear is that both primary and 
secondary students in equal measure 
experience the effects of intermittent hearing 
loss.  The impact of hearing loss (intermittent 
and sometime permanent) on language 
development, learning and consequently 
behaviour is critical and underestimated.  One 
thing we do as a school is make evidence-
based decisions to support our students.  We 
have purchased several amplification systems 
and will continue to add to them.  
 



Cross Country  
 
The school’s cross country event is a K-12 
experience! Please ensure your child is 
ready to support the event, yes, even 
seniors who can support younger 
students. Ms Kezia Mulcahy will get 
arrangements to us shortly, so we are 
prepped.  If you believe your child needs 
support to participate, including eg. 
Taking an EpiPen, having asthma inhaler 
before/during event ensure you have 
conveyed this to our front office. 

 

The New Hats 
 
Thanks to the staff who have contributed 
to getting our school a fantastic addition 
to available sun safe options beyond the 
broad-brimmed primary hat.  I know 
many teachers have also bought hats out 
of their own monies for many years.   
 
I have had a question raised as to whether 
the school community was formally 
consulted about its design. 
 
As it stands currently: 
 

The WCS school uniform policy states: 
'broad brimmed sunhats must be worn during sport 
and play all year round.' 
 
The NSW Department of Education Policy guidelines 
checklist states among 'wellbeing factors to be 
considered': 
 
The diversity of the school population (options are 
available within the agreed school uniform). 
 
Woodenbong Central School is currently 48% 
Aboriginal. 
 
When replenishing the school's pool of hats available 
for purchase (which were only being purchased and 
used by primary students), an option for a sun safe 
hat that protects the head, neck and ears was offered 
by our uniform supplier as a reversible bucket hat 
using existing crest and design from sporting wear 
previously purchased. 
 
Another reason for the reversible option is for use 
when running sport lessons where students can wear 
either side depending on which team they are on.   
 
If a particular hat were to be written into the WCS 
School Uniform Policy we can do this through formal 
consultation.  However I would need to conduct 
consultation of students, teachers, other staff, 
parents/carers, AECG, and the P&C (as agenda items 
with a meeting). 
 
This is a process I am happy to facilitate although 
implementation can be up to 3 years. 
 
For now the hats remain one of many sunsafe options.  
 
What we hope is that by providing options we prevent 
our students from sun damage. 



Year 9/10 Textiles Technology students have 

been recycling denim to create their own 

projects. 

Briannah, used the denim to make this patch work throw 

pillow. 

 

Leilani used her own jeans and inserted 

some patchwork denim to make these pair 

flare jeans. 

 

Bianca used a top of a denim shirt, added some green and 

white checked material to make this retro skirt. 

Morning calls from 
the Magpies in the 

front garden of the 
school. 

 

School Community Charter  
school-community-charter (nsw.gov.au) 
 
Elsewhere in the newsletter is the School 
Community Charter.  Here is an excerpt:  
 
Respectful communication is a right  
In all workplaces people have the right to feel 
respected. Unacceptable and offensive behaviour has 
no place in our school communities. To ensure the 
wellbeing of students, staff and the community in our 
schools, steps will be taken to address unacceptable 
behaviour. This may include restricting contact with 
the school community or, in more serious cases, 
referral to NSW Police.  
 
Unacceptable behaviour may include but is not 
limited to: 
• Aggressive or intimidating actions, such as 

violence, threatening gestures or physical 
proximity.  

• Aggressive or intimidating language, including the 
use of obscenities, making sexist, racist or 
derogatory comments or using a rude tone.  

• Treating members of the school community 
differently due to aspects such as their religion or 
disability.  

• Inappropriate and time-wasting communication 
 
Woodenbong Central School is not a 
faceless organisation. It is composed of 
hard-working individuals doing their best. 
If you want to get involved in supporting 
your local Public School please volunteer, 
join a committee or give us feedback that 
what you see us doing is benefitting 
young people – our future! 
 

Have a great break!! 
 

Anne-Marie Mason, 
Principal 

 





Primary 
 Week 11 in Primary! 

 

Home Reading 
 

While enjoying the holidays, please remember to continue 

home reading with your child. It will help students to maintain 

their reading levels and makes returning to school easier. If 

you require books for the holidays please see the school 

library.   

 

Year 6 Art Work 
 

Examples of year 6 Artwork.  Still Lifes using the concept of 

value. 
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When your child attends 
school every day, learning 
becomes easier and your 

child will build and maintain 
friendships with other 

children. 
#EveryDayMatters 



Primary 
 

As the school term comes to an end, we wish everyone a safe 

and enjoyable holiday. We look forward to seeing all students, 

on the very first day back at school, in Term 2, 30th April, 

2024. 

 #EveryDayMatters 

 

 

SPORt 
Rugby League 

 

Well done to Carter McMahon, who travelled to Bellingen on 

Monday, to represent Woodenbong Central School and the 

Northern Rivers Zone at the North Coast PSSA Regional Under 

11’s Rugby League Trials.  Carter played extraordinary well, but 

unfortunately was not selected. 
 

Well Done Carter!! 
 

School Cross Country 

 

Wednesday, week 1 we will hold our whole school cross country 

carnival.  

 

It will be fabulous to see families there to cheer on our students as 

they take off and return. 



 

It was the night before our Easter Celebrations… 

And Easter Bunny was caught on camera. 

Miss Mason came over to check the school 

cameras after hearing the doors opening 

and closing around 8:00 pm and look what 

she found! 

The Easter Bunning is town!  Hurray! 

A beautiful morning tea was prepared for the grandparents/senior citizens.  Thank you the Year 11 and 12 Hospitality students 

and their teacher, Mr Harper, for catering for this event.  Also, thank you to Susan Grimmett and Mila Hoffman, for setting 

up and decorating our venue. 



 

All students from Kinder to Year 6 designed and 

create their very own Easter hats.  Year 4/5’s 

Easter hats were inspired by two artist they have 

been studying in the CAPA lessons - Piet Mondrian 

(Dutch painter) and Wassily Kandinsky (Russian 

painter).  All students did a fantastic job!! 

 

Even the staff paraded their Easter hat creations, 

as well!! 

 

And the Easter Bunny made an appearance, 

danced around with student during the parade… 

and then handed out Easter eggs to all students. 



 

Students 

finished off the 

day playing the 

Egg and Spoon 

race. 
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Year 10 Careers 

 

Recently, the Year 10 Careers class had a great time 

participating in a workshop run by Steph from Media 

for Millennials.  Students enjoyed working in teams to 

experiment with camera angles, setting, product 

positioning and lighting as they navigated the challenges 

of designing  an ad for social media. 



 

Secondary 
 

 

Year 8 History 

 

Year 8 History students are currently completing a topic on 

Vikings. Here they bring a model longship into the classroom 

to support their learning. Stay tuned for where the winds 

take us on our learning journeys in the North.  

Year 7 History 

 

Year Seven students are underway with their 

studies of the Ancient Past. Here they practice 

introductory hypothesis and source skills as they 

deduce information from The Narmer Palette.   

 

A reminder, 
Year 7 and 10 
Immunsiation
s are schedule 
for 23rd May 

2023. 
Parents, need 
to  go online 
to provide 

your child’s 
consent for 

their 
vaccinations. 
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Days missed equals years lost. When your child misses one day a 
week, that's 40 days of school and 8 weeks of learning in one year. 

Over an entire school journey this adds up to 2.5 years of lost 
learning. We are here to support you in making sure students are 
attending school every day and get the most out of their learning.  

 

#EveryDayMatters 

Each morning before 9:30 
am parents/carers will 
receive a SMS message 
notifying them that their 

child is absent from school.  
Can parents/cares please 

respond to the SMS 
message, letting 

Woodenbong Central 
School know why your 

child is away, so the 
correct absent reason can 

be marked against their 
name. 

Boost in confidence, friendships and 

getting the best out of their 

education is what happens when 

students attend school every day. 

#EveryDayMatters 
even the days leading up to end of 

term. Please remember to only plan 

travel during school holidays so 

students can get the most out of 

their learning. 



 

Woodenbong Amateur Swimming Club 

President’s report 2023/2024 Season 

 
As the 2023-24 swimming season closes, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our committee and other parents for attending 

meetings and for their dedication and hard work to make this season so successful. This season has seen our swimmers achieving many 

PBs. A special thank you to those who worked in and organised the canteen, did timekeeping each week, marshalled the swimmers, started 

the events, our lifeguards and everyone else who helped in any way. We would not be able to function without you all. This season we 

introduced a free weekly chook raffle for families who help on the night plus a free chocolate bar raffle for swimmers and timekeepers. 

These appeared to be popular. 

 

Numerous PBs have also been swum at school carnivals and again this year we had a number of swimmers qualify for Northern Rivers 

Zone CHS and PSSA carnivals at Casino.  Isla, Stella, Lachlan and Clay are part of a Woodenbong Central School’s relay team that has 

qualified for State CHS and we wish them all the best.  

 

WASC has been well represented by Aleisha Riley and Jennie Riley who have worked at numerous Swimming North Coast carnivals this 

season as technical officials.  

 

It was an honour for our club to be nominated for and receive The Australia Day Community Organisation Award at the Australia Day 

Awards in January. 

 

We also thank the Woodenbong Progress Association for their support in subsidising registration fees for our members, the Woodenbong 

Australia Day Committee for financial support and the Kyogle Council for their Community Assistance Grant. Thank you to Lynne Parker for 

successfully applying for this grant on our behalf. 

 

Our club Championships were held on 14th March with all swimmers trying hard to do their best times. A big thank you to everyone who 

helped on that night. 

 

We congratulate all of our members for their great achievements this season. 

Our AGE CHAMPIONS for 2023/2024 are: 

6yrs  & Under Girls - Emersyn  

7yrs  Girls - Emilee  Boys - Curtis   

8yrs Girls - Hayley  Boys - Samuel 

9yrs Girls - Zarah  Boys - Zackery 

10yrs Girls - Ebony       

11yrs Girls - Ada   Boys - Chayden  

12yrs Girls - Gabriella Boys - Kailyn and Tyrone  

13yrs Girls - Isla 

14yrs Girls - Bianca   Boys - Clay  

 

 

Our GRADE POINT SCORE CHAMPIONS for the 2023/2024 season 

are as follows:  

AA grade - Clay  

B grade - Ada  

D grade - Zarah and Tyrone  

E grade - Zackery  

E grade beginners - Emilee and Curtis  

Our other TROPHY WINNERS are as follows: 

Most improved - Ethan  

Encouragement - Amelia 

Shirley McLennan and Ken McLennan Perpetual Trophies - Clay and 

Isla 

 
Our AGM will be on 13th May at WCS at 4.30pm. Please 

attend as our committee needs new members. If you are 

interested in any of the positions but you are unsure of 

what is involved, then please don’t hesitate to ask me. 

 

Jennie Riley      
WASC President   



AED locations in Woodenbong are as 
follows: 

 
1) Woodenbong Community Hall 
2) Woodenbong Hotel 
3)Woodenbong Fays - Thrifty T.   
 

External Access 24 hrs 

Woodenbong Post Office 

News 

Did you know you can exchange 

your used Sodastream Gas 

Cylinders for a new one here at 

Woodenbong LPO? 

 

Instead of paying full price for a 

new cylinder you can exchange 

your old one and save $16!  



Coming up in… Urbenville 

This free 
opportunity 
for digitally 
creative 
kids for 

children 12 
to 18 years, 
coming up 
in Tabulam 

in May. 

HEADS UP: Unfortunately we have not had any bookings for 
the Seniors Bus for quite a while. We have been informed that 

funding we were receiving for the on-road costs have now 
ceased. UPA are now currently funding on-road costs for the 

benefit of the community, however if the bus is not needed we 
will have no choice but to sell it. 



Cross Road 
Ministries 

20th April 

Glenda and Steve welcome you to the 

Healing Gathering on the 20th April for a 

10:00 am start. 

Feel free to join us at anytime through 

the day 

BYO lunch. 

Free sausage sizzle for dinner 

Tea and coffee available 

Meeting totally lead by Holy Spirit 

See you soon. 



WE WANT YOU 
 

Urbenville & District Bowling Club Ltd 
17638 Clarence Way Urbenville 

Phone:0266341269 
 

The club practises responsible service of alcohol 
 
The Club is calling for expressions of interest for our catering operations. 
 
Work schedule will include Friday nights and some weekend/weekday based on scheduled events or club 
necessity. 
 
Awareness of and compliance with statutory obligations (particularly food hygiene, food safety & work health & 
and safety) Is required. a food safety supervisors’ certificate and a ABN  is mandatory. 
 
The kitchen is fully equipped, and all crockery and cutlery are available. All you need to provide is your fresh 
ideas. To be considered for this opportunity the successful caterer shall:  
 
Be able to provide meals of high quality and wide variety, including specials, at prices comparable to local 
competition be fully conversant with relevant legislation relating to food hygiene and WH&S compliance. 
 
Start date: 02 June 2024 
Applications close: 15th May 2024 
 
Applications should be marked private and confidential an address to:  
The Secretary 
Urbenville And District Bowling Club 
PO Box 50 
Urbenville NSW 2475 
Or hand deliver to Colleen Scofield @ Scofield’s Transport . 



ANZAC DAY Programme  
        

THURSDAY 25 APRIL 2024  
 

• Dawn Service will be held 5.15 am at Woodenbong’s Water Tower 
located on Hill View Road, Woodenbong. 

• MC Katelyn Fletcher and Lachlan Hannant 
• Guest speaker will be John Sawtell 
• Bagpipes,  
• Team of 6 volley personnel, firing three shots from WW1 and WWII rifles 
• Gunfire Breakfast  

 Bacon and eggs 
 Rum and milk 

 
• March opposite Foodworks, MacPherson Street  

 10.40am assembly  
 Woodenbong RSL and Trust Members, Police contingent, Fire Brigade contingent, RAAF 

contingent from Amberley and other defence personnel, Woodenbong Central School 
representatives, led by School Captain Madison Fleming, and any member of the public. 

 
• Flyover has been requested with more details TBA 

 
• ANZAC Day Service in Woodenbong Public Hall,  

 11am Start 
 MC David Hannant 
 Guest speaker will be Bob Jeffery and Lindsay 

Passfield 
• March to the Lest We Forget Gates 

 11:45am 
 Laying of the wreaths 
 Team of 6 volley personnel, firing three shots from WW1 and WWII rifles. 

 
• Luncheon at RSL Hall – we must have an RSVP for the luncheon as numbers are limited (Secondary 

School children only). Please contact Roslyn Johnson on 0428 133 874 or Mekella Hannant on 
0407493901 to RSVP by the 20th April 2024. 

 12:30pm Start 
 $30 per head 

 
• Two-up Woodenbong Hotel and run by the RSL 

 Start at 4:00pm till 8:00 pm 
 Dinner provided by hotel (normal menu charges apply) 



  WAG Inc News 

Copies of the WAG newsletters 

can be picked up form the 

silver box at the Pit Stop Café. 

 

Thank you. 

 



“The Word for Today is published by Vision Christian Media.  A free introductory copy of the devotional may be obtained 
from Vision Christian Media; 1800 007 770 or admin@vision.org.au” . Brought to you by the local Catholic, Seventh  Day 

Adventist,  Presbyterian, Uniting, Anglican,  Crossroads Ministries &  Muli Muli Full Gospel Outreach Churches". 

Having job security 
God created the Garden of Eden, then He created Adam, and then He told Adam that his job was to take care of it. Why? Because work gives 

dignity and meaning to our lives. That’s why the Bible says, ‘Those who work their land …will have abundant food, but those who chase fantasies 

have no sense’ (Proverbs 12:11  NIV). Let’s talk about how to have job security.  

 

Negative world events can have a devastating impact on the economy, which in turn affects employment security. Accidents or illnesses can 

result in unemployment. It’s easy to see why so many of us live in fear of becoming unemployed. The fear of losing your job is rooted in the 

following core fears.  

 

Lack: ‘How will I meet my obligations?’  

Inadequacy: ‘I’m not good enough.’  

Helplessness: ‘What do I do now?’  

Loneliness: ‘I’ll be isolated from my social network.’  

 

For some, the shame and humiliation of losing a job is as devastating as the loss of income. Fretting about being fired can become a self-fulfilling 

prophecy because the anxiety makes you less efficient and effective. So if you live with the constant fear of losing your job, it’s time to stop 

worrying and start developing a strategy that will enhance your position on the job or assure you of a soft landing if you get laid off.  

 

Your first and foremost strategy must be to trust in God’s faithfulness: ‘The LORD your God will make you prosper abundantly in all the work of 

your hands … Indeed, the LORD will again delight in your prosperity, as he delighted in that of your ancestors …’ (Deuteronomy 30:9-10 CSB). 



 

 

 

Woodenbong  Golf  Club 

Winter:  7.00pm  Summer:  7.30pm 

Everyone Welcome 

 

 

 

PIAZZA DORO COFFEE 
34 Unumgar Street, Woodenbong 

Open 7 Days a week -  8:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Divine range of home made foods, including pies, cheese 

cakes, cakes and other delights 

Fish & Chips, Hamburgers, Hot Chips and More 

All food and drink available to take away or eat in 

Phone Orders:  02 6635 1104 

 

Welcomes you with friendly professional services 
 

MONDAY to THURSDAY 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
FRIDAY 8:00 am to 10:30 am 
SUNDAY 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

 

WOODENBONG PHARMACY - Phone 6635 1220/Fax 6635 1221 

39 MACPHERSON STREET, WOODENBONG NSW 2476 

  
 

WOODENBONG 
Phone: 6635 1310 

Groceries Fresh Fruit & Veg Fresh Bread 
Weekly Specials 

EFTPOS 

Open - Mon to Fri 8am to 6pm Sat 8am to 5pm Sun 8am to 4pm 

Building and Maintenance 
 

Alterations, Renovations, Insurance Work, Maintenance and Repairs 

Lic No 25475C 

 

27 MacPherson Street 
Woodenbong NSW  2476 

Phone:  (02) 6635 1294 
Fax:  (02) 6635 1448 

Woodenbong LPO 
1/35 MacPherson Street, Woodenbong NSW  2476 

Open 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
Monday to Friday 

Our post office is a vital local hub, and our role remains unchanged – to help our 
community thrive. 

Come and see us for any of your posting, banking and retail needs met with by a 
professional and confidential manner. 

 

Mail Sorted by 12.30pm Daily. Please refrain asking for mail until this 

time. 

 

Great Music 
Current affairs/talkback 

News on the hour 

Here for you, 24/7 


